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The Board of Directors (“Board” or “Directors”) of IPS Securex Holdings Limited (“Company” 
and, together with its subsidiaries, “Group”) wishes to announce that based on a preliminary 
review of the Group’s unaudited financial statements for the six months ended 31 December 
2024 (“1H-2025”), the Group is expected to report a net loss after tax for 1H-2025 as compared 
to a net profit after tax of approximately S$0.18 million for the previous six months ended 31 
December 2023 (“1H-2024”).  
 
The net loss after tax of the Group for 1H-2025 is mainly due to a decrease in revenue in 1H-
2025. This was mainly due to the expiry of a maintenance contract with a customer in the Rest 
of Southeast Asia* and lower demand for maintenance support services by customers in 
Singapore. Furthermore, revenue from Security Solutions also decreased due to slower 
project delivery in accordance with the schedules of certain customers at their request. 
Notwithstanding the decline in revenue in 1H-2025, costs in general for the period had stayed 
high. 
 
The Company is still in the process of finalising the Group’s unaudited financial results for 1H-
2025. The information contained in this announcement is only based on a preliminary 
assessment by the Board with reference to the information currently available to it. Further 
details of the Group’s financial performance for 1H-2025 will be disclosed when the Company 
announces the Group’s unaudited financial results for 1H-2025 by 14 February 2025.  
 
Shareholders and potential investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in the 
securities of the Company and should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, 
accountants or other professional advisers if they are in doubt about the actions that they 
should take. 
 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD  
 
Ong Beng Chye 

Non-Executive and Non-Independent Chairman 

27 January 2025 

 
Note: 
* “Rest of Southeast Asia” includes Malaysia, Brunei, Indonesia, Philippines and Timor Leste. 

 

 
This announcement has been prepared by IPS Securex Holdings Limited ("Company") and has been 
reviewed by the Company's sponsor, United Overseas Bank Limited ("Sponsor"), for compliance with 
Rules 226(2)(b) and 753(2) of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited ("SGX-ST") Listing 
Manual Section B: Rules of Catalist.  
 
This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST. The SGX-ST assumes no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements 
or opinions made or reports contained in this announcement.  
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr. David Tham, Senior Director, Equity Capital Markets, who 
can be contacted at 80 Raffles Place, #03-03 UOB Plaza 1, Singapore 048624, Telephone: +65 6533 
9898. 


